
Diakonia 18 Spring 2014 

 

DIOCESAN LAY READERS’ ASSOCIATION 
of Nova Scotia and Prince Edward Island 

ANNUAL MEETING – June 8, 2013 
 

 
The Diocesan Lay Readers’ Association Annual Meeting was 
held in Christ Church, Stellarton on June 8, 2013. Wade Sey-
mour, President was in the chair. 
 We began the morning with Holy Eucharist held in Christ 
Church. The Reverend Tom Henderson preached the sermon. Fol-
lowing the service we then proceeded to the hall for the Registra-
tion of Lay Readers and the Annual Meeting. 
 The meeting was called to order by the President, Wade 
Seymour who welcomed everyone. We opened with the Lay 
Readers’ Prayer. Wade asked everyone to introduce themselves. 
 PRESENT – were Wade Seymour, President; The Rever-
end Tom Henderson, Warden; Shirley Williams, Vice-President; 
Dennis Eisan, Past President; Wayne Hamlin, Treasurer; and Ma-
rie Ayotte, Secretary and 25 members of the Lay Readers’ Asso-
ciation. 
 REGRETS – Gail Lightfoot, Louis Hillier, Peggy Hamlin, 
Alan Turner, Joan Halsey, Marilyn Massey Clark. 
 MINUTES – In the second last line of page 2 of the 
minutes delete the word “association.”  
 Vicki Henrikson moved and Dennis Eisan seconded that 
the minutes of the Annual Meeting of May 26, 2012 be accepted 
as circulated and corrected.  Carried. 
 CORRESPONDENCE – None. 
 BUSINESS ARISING – Diakonia - If you do not receive 
a copy of the Diakonia, please see Vicki before you leave. We are 
doing well with the mailings. If you have any changes, please let 
Vicki know. She mentioned a couple of names she has lost con-
tact with and received information from members. She hopes you 
are enjoying the Diakonia and would love to hear any ideas peo-
ple may have. You might “gently” ask to see if your parish has 
sent in the Parochial Returns including the names of Lay Readers. 
The Reverend Tom says the Diocesan office has gone to a digital 
format and it is taking longer than usual to get the information in 
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Archdeaconry Area Reports 
 
CHIGNECTO 
 
The Lay Readers of the region have had a 
busy Advent, Christmas and Lenten season 
with many extra services and duties complet-
ed with care, despite the winter weather caus-
ing many service cancellations. 
 Snowy conditions caused cancellation in December of the 
service at St. James in Shubenacadie for the presentation of pur-
ple ribbons and medallions to Brenda Norwich of St. James and 
Margaret Matheson of Holy Trinity. They have fulfilled the quali-
fications and their positions for many years. Congratulations to 
both of them! 

 The ministries of our Lay Readers cover many 
areas of our church life, both within the services in the 
Sanctuary and beyond. They often go unnoticed but 
are appreciated by those who receive their ministra-
tions in their place of residence, or hospital or during 
fellowship sessions, be it at a seniors’ luncheon or Va-
cation Bible School, etc. Lay Readers wear many hats. 

 If I can be of assistance to the Lay Readers in this area, 
please contact me. 
 

Respectfully submitted 
Anne Sheck 

 
 
NORTHUMBRIA 
 
Nothing really to report. The new Rector at Three Harbours has 
licensed me, Nancy & Marie. Other than that, we are going on as 
usual. 
 

Pauline Liengme 
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seminars for them and visiting them while they were attending 

college. 

 Ten years ago, I retired from teaching (I was at the time a 

curriculum and technology consultant working out of the School 

Board Office) and we moved to Lorne, Nova Scotia, my wife’s 

home. We became members of Christ Church in Stellarton. After 

attending for a couple of years, I approached the rector about be-

coming a Lay Reader again as this is a ministry I missed being 

involved in. I believed it was time to become re-involved. 

 I am also a member of the Christ Church choir, as well as 

the Anglican Churches of Pictou County Men’s Choir.  

 I have been an EFM student/mentor for the past four 

years, this is a challenging course that I highly encourage all Lay 

Readers to take. I hope to continue as a mentor following my 

completion of the program in June. 

 I again became involved in church government - having 

been elected Junior Warden and then Senior Warden, a position I 

still hold. I am also a member of the Healthy Parishes VSST and 

chair of the Parish Relations Task Group. I am also the chair of 

the council of the Anglican Churches of Pictou County. 

 I am a past member of Diocesan Councils, both in the Di-

ocese of Qu’Appelle and with our own diocese. 

 Outside of church, I am a member of the Board of Direc-

tors of the Bergengren Credit Union. While we lived in Saskatch-

ewan, I was a member of the board of a small credit union, when 
we moved to Nova Scotia the CEO of the New Glasgow Credit 

Union asked me to run for that board. A few years later, the New 

Glasgow Credit Union amalgamated with Bergengren and I re-

mained on the board. 

 I am also the tuba player with the New Glasgow 

New Horizons Band - I had played the tuba off and on 

since I was twelve years old; now that I am retired, I 

have time to do it again! 

 

You are loved more than you will ever know by someone who died 
to know you.   Romans 5:8 
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to the Diocese. 

 BOARD OF STANDARDS – The Reverend Tom says 

that The Reverend Tricia Ingram has been appointed to the Board 

of Standards. Warren Tay has resigned as the Ministries Commit-

tee no longer exists. Tom will be discussing the replacement of 

this position with the Bishop. To whom do the Lay Readers now 

report any changes? 

 LAY READERS’ SYLLABUS – The person doing the 

course last spring had to withdraw because of other commitments. 

We will be continuing using other resources. In the spring a stu-

dent did an introductory video as a prototype and it was well done. 

We are hoping to have him back to do more of this work. We are 

also looking at someone else if he can’t work with us. We hope to 

have it finished this year. Lay Readers training is still going on, 

but it is sporadic. The Diocese of Edmonton has a course on line. 

This is an interim measure. Ask anyone interested in doing the 

course to please contact Tom. Anyone wishing to run a course 

must get permission from the Warden, Tom Henderson before do-

ing the course. Anne Sheck had a concern about receiving licens-

es. Tom addressed her concerns. 

 REPORTS – The Warden’s and the President’s reports are 

printed in the last issue of the Diakonia. Judy Beaver moved and 

Barbara Duncan seconded that these two reports be accepted as 

circulated.  Carried. 

 TREASURER’S REPORT – Wayne Hamlin moved the 

acceptance of his report included in the Annual Meeting booklet. 

It was audited by Cecil Verge for the year April 1, 2012 to March 

31, 2013. Seconded by David Harrison. Carried.  

 Budget - Wayne Hamlin asked members to add the begin-

ning balance of $8,977.69 to the income and under expenses add 

Education, $4,000 and surplus $4,977.69. There are plans to subsi-

dize some of our conferences and also pay for the video tapes for 

the Lay Readers’ course. 

 FALL CONFERENCE – will be held at Bethany Centre, 

Antigonish from October 25 to 27, 2013 and the speaker will be 

The Reverend Lynn Uzans. We will be going to Belcourt Centre 

in Rustico, PEI in 2014. 
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 SURVEY – Shirley Williams said that out of 400 sur-
veys printed in the Diakonia, she only received 20 replies. She 
gave the statistics from those 20 reports.   
 NAME – There was discussion of the use of the name 
“Lay Readers” and the duties of Lay Readers. 
 RATIFICATION OF CURRENT EXECUTIVE – Da-
vid Harrison was nominated to the position of Vice-President. 
He accepted. Elected. 
 
 EXECUTIVE 

Warden The Reverend Tom Henderson 
(appointed by the Bishop) 

President Shirley Williams 
Vice President David Harrison  
Secretary Marie Ayotte 
Treasurer Wayne Hamlin 
Diakonia Editor Vicki Henrikson 

  
 BOARD OF STANDARDS 

The Reverend Tom Henderson 
The Reverend Tricia Ingram 
Shirley Williams 
Gerald Nelson 
Dennis Eisan 
Anne Sheck 

 
 Each member of the Executive is appointed for two 
years except the Warden of the Lay Readers’ which is appointed 
by the Bishop, and the immediate past president. Each member 
can re-offer for election after they have served their term. 
 
 AREA REPRESENTATIVES 
Prince Edward Island vacant   
Cape Breton Bill Boutilier 
Northern Nova Scotia Pauline Liengme 
Chignecto Anne Sheck 
Eastern Shore  Judy Beaver 
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“iceberg” and start a new stage in our life journey. It won’t be 
easy; there will be difficulties and maybe even hardships as well 
as joys but God does not dessert us. He rejoices in our victories 
and supports us when we stumble and God is persistent; He wants 
us to live up to our potential. Are you ready to move to another 
iceberg??? 
 I pray that you have a Holy Lent; that your “quiet times” 
with God strengthens your ministry; and, that you can celebrate 
the glorious Festival of Easter knowing that you are on a journey 
of a life time. I hope you find a steady and large iceberg to 
share!!! 
 

Blessings, 
Shirley Williams 

 
 

Bio of David Harrison Vice President 
 
I first became a Lay Reader about 30 years ago 
while I was a teacher in Cabri, Saskatchewan. 
My wife, son and I attended St John the Bap-
tist Anglican Church in Pennant, a neighboring 
town. St John’s was one congregation in a five 
point parish. One priest was responsible for the 
entire parish. Obviously there was no way that 
he could lead worship in every church every 

Sunday, so Licensed Lay Assistants (what Lay Readers were 
called) were appointed by Archbishop Michael Peers on the rec-
ommendation of the Rector. My duties involved leading Morning 
Prayer at St. John’s on Sundays when the Rector was not present. 
 While living in Saskatchewan, I was very involved in 
church government. At various times I was People’s Warden, 
Rector’s Warden and then Treasurer. At the Diocesan level, I was 
a member of the Committee on Ordained Ministry; this was a 
committee, appointed by the Bishop, which screened potential 
postulants on his behalf. We also followed and supported postu-
lants through their education at the College of Emmanuel and St. 
Chad and for the first two years of their priesthood, by holding 
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your Parish. People look up to you as being a model, a good serv-
ant as well as an honourable and a prayerful follower of Christ. 
 I have recently received inquiries about an Installation 
Service for Lay Readers. As far as I know, there isn’t an 
“Official” version but thumbing through an old issue of the Dia-
konia (circa 1995), I found a suggested Form of Service, plus oth-
er information taken from Canon 17, which concerns Lay Read-
ers. These items can be found on Pages 14-15 of this issue of the 
Diakonia. 
 This Canon reminds us that we are part of a “team minis-
try” and that we should take our position seriously; it is not some-
thing that you “hop in and out of”. If you feel this is not the min-
istry for you, then you may request to be released. I hope the in-
formation will be useful to both Clergy and Lay Readers alike. If 
you would like a member of the Board of Standards or Executive 
to attend a special function, please let us know; we haven’t tried 
this before, but it might make us seem less distant! 
 I am writing this letter during the first week of March. The 
calendar says it is two weeks to Spring, but a look out of the win-
dow doesn’t look very promising. We have entered the season of 
Lent, a time to soberly examine ourselves, a time of personal dis-
cipline, and perhaps contemplation, leading to change. 
 My Parish is using another book to guides us through 

Lent, “Our Iceberg is Melting” by John 
Kotter & Holger Rathgeber, a story about a 
colony of penguins whose iceberg home is 
melting and they have serious decisions to 
make! Eventually they realize that if the col-
ony is to survive, some are going to have to 
move to another iceberg (or two). It is not an 
easy decision, but the other option is not very 
pleasant either. So, the Adventure begins!!! 

I’ll let you know what happens! 
 I think that some of us are like the penguins on the ice-
berg. We are content or at least accustomed to our life style. Sure 
it’s not 100% but we make adjustments and often settle for less 
and less and that is not what God intends for us. He constantly 
challenges us to grow; to explore; to learn to step onto another 
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Dartmouth Billie Myers 
Halifax Vacant 
Fort Sackville Vacant 
Annapolis Valley Jo-Anne Macdonald 
South Shore Roger Demone 
 
 These volunteers as area representatives were thanked for 
their commitment and declared elected. 
 Wayne Hamlin moved that Cecil Verge be appointed as 
auditor. Ethel Nelson seconded Carried. 
 David Harrison moved that the offering be donated to the 
Pictou County Food Bank.  Barbara Duncan seconded. It was 
suggested that the offering of $97.50 be increased to $100.00. 
Agreed. 
 
 !"!#"$%&'()*("$*%' – It was suggested that the 
web page be updated. Tom will speak with Don Eldershaw and 
discuss our concerns with him.   
 What is the purpose of the association? Education mainly, 
fellowship, information as to what is happening in other churches. 
We need to remember we are licensed to serve under the Rector 
of our church. 
 +,-*.'/)0' – Wade Seymour wished to thank everyone 
for their support over the last two years and hope we support the 
incoming members of the executive. 
 
 *"1+'-**0-2'!""+3*4' – St. Peter’s, Birch Cove, 
Halifax on June 7, 2014. 
 
Wade Seymour moved that the meeting be adjourned. 
 

Respectfully submitted 
Marie Ayotte, Secretary 

 
After lunch our program facilitator, The Reverend Canon Dr. 
Jody Clarke, Dean of Academic Studies at A.S.T. spoke about “A 
Spirituality Based on Passion.” 


